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COVID POC Team 

 
 
For the 24 hour period beginning on 09/23/2020 at 3:00 PM and ending on 09/24/2020 at 3:00 
PM the COVID POC team logged 33 individuals on quarantine and 9 positive cases as listed 
below. 
 

LRSD COVID-19 Daily Report 
24-Hour reporting period 

 
Start 9/23/2020 3:00 PM 

 End 9/24/2020 3:00 PM 
Location Student Staff Quarantine Positive Case 

Booker  X  1 

Carver  X 3  

Central  X 1  

IRC  X 1 1 

Mabelvale Elem  X 2  

Metro  X 1  

MMS  X 1  

Otter Creek  X 1  

Pinnacle View  X 1  

SWLR  X 1  

Carver X  5 1 

Chicot X   1 

Forest Heights X  1  

Fulbright X  1  

Horace Mann X  1  

Jefferson X  1  

Mabelvale Elem X  7 1 

MMS X  4 1 

Parkview X   2 

PHMS X  1  

Terry X   1 
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**Note** Gibbs – Transitioned to all virtual through 10/2 - Return on 10/5 
**Note** Gibbs Pre-k – Virtual on 9/25 and return on 9/28-  
 
_____________________ 
 
Message to Gibbs Stakeholders from Principal Tina Greenwood -  
 
Good Afternoon Gibbs Family: 
 
This is Principal Tina Greenwood with an important announcement.  Friday, September 25th, 
Gibbs will be closed to all students and staff for onsite instruction; all students will learn 
virtually from home through Schoology. Virtual delivery for all students will continue through 
October 2nd, with in-person learning resuming on October 5th.  Our biggest challenge is the 
number of staff at our school who have had to be quarantined.  The ability to deliver in-person 
and virtual instruction has become problematic with so many staff members quarantined. At this 
point, it is important to remember that we only have one staff person and one student who have 
tested positive. LRSD is working with the Arkansas Department of Health and LRSD's Point of 
Contact (POC) team to continue efforts on contact tracing and will utilize this time to deep clean 
and disinfect the building.  
  
No employees will report to work on Friday, September 25th.  Teachers will continue to deliver 
virtual instruction from home for all students on Friday.  On Monday, September 28th, teachers 
who are not already quarantined may use the school to help deliver their virtual instruction.  All 
other support staff and classified employees will return to normal work hours, September 28th – 
October 2nd.   
 
We have distributed and sent home devices to all families whom requested one.  If you are still 
in need of a device, you may check out one using this link provided:   
https://bit.ly/borrow-a-device 
 
Finally, Gibbs Pre-K will also be closed Friday, September 25th and will resume normal hours 
and in-person instruction on September 28th.  
 
Little Rock School District values the health of every student and staff member and that is why 
we are taking this extra step to research the extent of possible contacts. We will continue to be 
transparent and work with our POC to notify anyone who may be impacted.  Thanks for your 
understanding and stay safe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bit.ly/borrow-a-device

